MINUTES OF THE MEETING
OF THE COMMUNITY CENTER JOINT POWERS BOARD
HELD November 20th, 2024

	A meeting of the Community Center Joint Powers Board was held November 20th at the Worland Community Center Complex, Worland, and Washakie County, Wyoming at 12:00 p.m. Present at the meeting were, Kent Lamm, Frank Bowers, Ron Overcast, Nick Kruger, Jack Haggerty, Nate Schmeltzer and Steve Hunt.  
A motion was made by Nate, seconded by Frank and unanimously carried to approve the agenda and minutes for October 16th. 
Steve Hunt gave the Directors Report:
Conference Room Floor-New stains on the carpet, Meg steam cleaned the carpet and got them out.
Gym Cushions-one of our pickleball players came in and refastened some of the wall matts so they don’t fall off.
Door Frame and Lock-in the back corner by the gymnastics room, the doors are coming out of the cement, three people have looked at it and 2 of them never responded and 1 said he couldn’t fix them.  Nick suggested Wyatt Molzahn.
LGLP-no new nominations, sent a letter thanking everyone for keeping everyone on that’s already on the board.
Terms-Kent expires December 31st but wants to be on for another three years, will vote back in for more years in January, Nate expires December 31st 2025, Ron has renewed and his will last until December 31st 2027, Frank is renewed to March 31st of 2026 and Jack is until April 30th 2026.
Ron gave the Treasures report:
Tax collection this month was $41,000, Net revenue at the end of October 31st was $305,316 and expenses are $235,748.  
A motion was made by Nate, seconded by Frank and unanimously carried to approve the treasures report, pay the bills and financial report.  
Open Issues:
LONG-been in the last couple weeks, have a few weeks to go, it turned into it being too hot and we don’t have control over the system, Range then needed to come in to get things sorted on their end, we ended up just shutting they system down.  We still owe them $43,436 to finish that up, we’ve paid about $29,200 on it already.  
State Board Training-waiting on Jacks approval, everyone else has completed.  
Playground equipment-letter was sent from one of board members of the Learning Center to Kayla, to see if they could continue to share the equipment, included some rules in the letter, basically saying that if Kayla’s kids are on the equipment and something breaks it’s their repair responsibility and if the Learning Center kids are on the equipment it’s their repair responsibility and Community Center is responsible on hours after operation of those two entities.  The fence is damaged and barely hanging on, Kayla had some guys come look at the fence and they said that because it is a high traffic area it needs to be heavier duty fencing, Steve asked them what a quote would look like, he’s waiting on a response.
Bathroom remodel-got a quote for replacing five toilet compartments, set up materials are $6,473.79 and that is putting up the new stainless-steel stalls.  We have budgeted $15,000 so if other things are needed, we can come back.  Nate mentioned that he thought we were going to do a full bathroom remodel because everything is older. Steve said that he could order the compartments now and then get a quote on tile or other flooring/wall material. Board members discussed having different contractors come in and see what quotes they can come up with and have something to discuss at the next meeting.
New Business
Steve said that he thinks going without a maintenance person when Rick retires starting as of January 1st will work with what we need for the time being.  Steve said that’s what we have been having to do for a while and this might save some money in the bank for other needs instead of paying a full-time person to stay here for maintenance needs.  Steve gave Paula and Katianne a $3 raise since Paula is doing a lot with taking care of the building in the morning to early afternoon and Katianne is taking over the camera system and other office duties.  Katianne is coming back full time.  
The next meeting of the Board is set for December 18th, at 12:00 P.M.  
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

Submitted:
__________________________                                                          ____________________________
Steve Hunt, Executive Director                                                                  Kent Lamm, JPB Chairman
